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Minutes of 04/16/2025 
 
Board 
Members  
Present: 
 
 
 
 

Tim Seward, RT-Chair 
Cory Szybala, NMD-Vice Chair 
Tara Lyn Erbele, MD, NMD 
Dave Hammonds, AT 
Rob Hruska, RT 
Kimberly Young, LD 
 

Division 
Staff: 
 
 
 
 

Orin Duffin, Executive Officer 
Russ Spencer, General Counsel 
Candace Villarreal, Board Support 
Specialist 
 
 
 

 
The meeting was called to order at 8:31 AM by Mr. Duffin. 
 
Board Elections: Following discussion, a motion was made and seconded to elect Mr. Seward as the 
Board chair. The motion carried. A motion was made and seconded to elect Dr. Szybala as the Board 
Vice-chair. The motion carried. 
 
Approval of Minutes: A motion was made and seconded to approve the 09-09-2024 minutes. The 
motion carried.  
 
DIVISION BUSINESS 
Board Training-Public Member: Mr. Spencer presented training on the importance of public 
members. 
 
2025 Legislative Update: Mr. Duffin delivered a presentation on the 2025 Legislative Update, 
accompanied by the Legislative Tracker, which provided a synopsis of new legislation and the date of 
implementation. 
 
Financial Update: Mr. Duffin presented the financial report for the third quarter of the fiscal year and 
invited questions from the Board members. The Board’s financial report indicated that the Board had a 
cash balance of $95,054.60 as of 4/09/2025. 
 
BOARD BUSINESS 
Public Comment: Mr. Seward opened the floor for public comment. No comment was made by those 
in attendance.  
 
Adjourn 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:21 AM.  
 
The next meeting will be held on 07/30/2025. 


